COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 1st October 2013 at 
Ardvasar Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus





Archie Maccalman




Roddy Murray





Claire Hannah



Pauline Lyle







      



 
IN ATTENDANCE:
Una Macleod
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Flora Maclean, 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Claire Hannah, seconded by Pauline Lyle and approved unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING

Roddy Murray has contacted Alan Knox of Scottish Ambulance regarding First Responders and is awaiting a response. Rob has sent photos of the caravan fly-tipped on the A851 to Highland Council who will respond (reply received confirming that it is FEI land and they have sent the correspondence to the Estate). Scottish Water has now resolved all the issues with the Grazing’s Committee. Roddy Murray confirmed that SW have said in their Bathymetry survey of Loch Carmichael that they believe there is sufficient water for all of Sleat’s needs in years to come. Una Macleod has said that the Teangue road has just been patched, and that the state of that road there is very poor. Una will contact the Council. Roddy Murray has written to TECS thanking them for all of the good work done in resurfacing the Tarskavaig Road.
3. 101 POLICE SCOTLAND CALL CENTRE
In advance of the presentation by Police Scotland on the 29th of October the SCC is keen to learn of people’s experiences using the new 101 phone line. Roddy Murray reported that there had been an incident at a Sleat hotel recently where help was needed but it took a long time to be contacted back. The Council can raise these issues when the presentation is made on the 29th. The CC will change its date to merge the two sessions together. Roddy Murray also stated that he had heard that the Inverness Fire Call Centre was planned to be closed, along with Aberdeen, and expressed concern that these ‘local services’ continue to be eroded.
4. ROADS UPDATE
Rob Ware noted that the resurfacing at Pier Road had been completed and that the work to reduce the junction at Armadale/Ardvasar was also done. It was believed that this part may not have had as much ‘shaved off’ as was originally believed. Rob will check with SCT.
5. PIP PLANNING APPLICATION FOR 11 HOUSES ADJACENT SLEAT SURGERY
Rob Ware had notified Councillors that a Planning Application in Principle (PIP) has been logged with Highland Council for 11 houses on land adjacent to Sleat Surgery and Exhibition Cottage. The plans show 7 regular sized plots for houses and plots for 4 small dwellings. As part of the application a letter has been sent by the HC Housing Policy Officer requesting the developer discuss options for an affordable housing element of the proposal and that it would have to be a condition of any Planning Consent to protect that status for such a development. The plans are already on the HC website. Rob stated that it was proposed that each house has its own septic tank and possibly treatment works and so now the Community Council has to decide as to whether it wishes to comment on the Application, especially with the on-going concerns over the Sleat water supply with Scottish Water. Pauline Lyle asked if it was likely that some of the houses could be holiday homes, but from the development plans it does look as though this is more a residential development similar to other sites in Sleat. Archie Maccalman believed that there has been some dialogue between the developers and SMO, and was concerned that there had been no consultation with the Sleat Community Trust and SCC. He felt that the Community Council does need to make comment, especially in respect of the water issue and wondered if this development was ‘piggy-backing’ the Kilbeg project. Margaret Colpus said that she believed that the housing element of the Kilbeg project was some long time away in the future and so as housing in Sleat was in short supply the Community Council should support the project. Claire Hannah emphasised the importance of housing in Sleat, and this has been taken up as a key strand of the Development Forum. Margaret Colpus suggested that if the housing was put up for sale there is nothing to stop people buying the houses as holiday homes. Una Macleod emphasised the shortage of single bedroom dwellings, and so the Council may not have any influence over this project. Roddy  Murray asked that there be a layered plan and asking for the drainage scheme to be a single unit. Rob will look into the SUDS regulations for a development of this size. The closing date for comment on this PIP is 9th October.
6. CARE FOR THE ELDERLY IN THE SKYE AND LOCHALSH COMMUNITY
Rob had received a document from the SLCVO about the recent work done for care options for the elderly in the community. It is a comprehensive document and was given to Una to read and comment on for the next Community Council meeting. Roddy re-iterated the need for sheltered accommodation in the Kilbeg project citing locations in Stornoway and Dornie
7. KILBEG
Rob Ware read out an update from Donald Angaidh Maclennan on the latest news from the Kilbeg project. This has been placed on the CC website together with the architect’s visuals of the new administrative and archive building which is proposed for the land just north of the old SMO campus. Works are also being carried out in Ostaig Bay by the engineers for Kilbeg assessing options for waste outflow from the project. The work will be completed by the end of October 4th.
8. COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP
Roddy Murray addressed the issue of membership of the Community Council as one member had not attended any of the meetings since the formation of the Council and under the Scheme Rules failure to comply with the scheme does result in disqualification. Other members had tried to get a response but with no success and the matter had now been referred to the Acting Ward Manager Fay MacRae. The Community Council may now also present an opportunity for new members to join the Council. On other changes Roddy Murray confirmed that he had been co-opted on the Council, became an Associate Member and now is Acting Chair so this status needs to be resolved. Claire Hannah has advised the chairman that it would be her intention to step down at the end of this year, having served for two years. Rob will write to HC to establish the way forward for SCC.
9. DUNVEGAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
The Council had received a communication from Dunvegan CC asking for other CC’s views and ours on the service provided by departments of the Highland Council. It is their view that at times getting responses from the Council has been difficult and it was felt that the service levels in some areas was poor. There was debate amongst the Councillors present but generally it was felt that from Sleat’s point of view the service is actually fairly good, especially in the dialogue we have with the TECS team and Ward administration, but there are still have been long term issues where improvements can be made. Rob Ware recalled the problems with the Public Transport department of HC trying to get bus timetables installed correctly in Sleat and Skye, and this has not been improved. Rob mentioned again that he had been advised about the lack of signage for Kilbeg cemetery and this is now in hand.
10. CORRESPONDENCE

None
11. AOCB

Margaret Colpus gave an update on SCT, and emphasised the importance of residents going to the SCT AGM on Wednesday 30th of October at Seomar Cruinneachaidh. There are vacancies for two directors and she felt that it was vital for residents to learn of what the Trust is doing and the plans for the future. Margaret also said that the Trust thanked Rob Ware for the work he has done with Highland Council to produce a Paths leaflet for Sleat.
Rob reminded that the drop in session for Marine Protected Areas will be held on Thursday 3rd October at Kyleakin Hall at 1300, and no further news is forthcoming from Hjaltland.

12. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION

Una Macleod has expressed on-going concerns at how CalMac handle disabled and elderly passengers at the ferry at Armadale. Roddy said that this should be taken up with CalMac directly particularly as the staff  do have important port duties and so it may be difficult to assist in that way.
The meeting closed at 2025
Next Meeting is at Seomar Cruinneachaidh on Tuesday 29th October  at 1900 following the Police Scotland presentation.
